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Message fromMrs Carlyle
I want to say a huge thank you to all of our families for their support and

engagement with our ‘Big Reading Picnic’ that took place on Friday afternoon.

It was incredible to see our community come together for such a wonderful

event. We were so happy to have our parents and carers on site; as you know it

has been tough getting back to a full events calendar following from the impact

of COVID but Friday felt like we have really made progress and I cannot wait for

this Wednesday when our infant families are back on site to enjoy our infant sports day!

I am thrilled to tell you that we raised over £1500 on Friday - thank you, thank you, thank you! The money will be

spent on buying items for our classroom reading corners to support our pupils to develop their love of reading by

having a dedicated, inviting space to sit and read. None of this would be possible without you!

I must also thank Mrs Gaston for organising the event and all of our staff for their support on the day! I am proud

to be the headteacher of such an amazing school!

Mrs Carlyle

This week’s assembly theme is…

Transition
To get ourselves ready for next week, we have spoken about how

transitioning to a new class is like packing our bags for a holiday!

We also spent some time reflecting on our successes over the

last year!

Key upcoming dates:

Monday 26th June Tuesday 27th June Wednesday 28st June Thursday 29th June Friday 30th June

Mobile Library Visit

Year 4 to Year 5 Transition

Meeting (3.30pm or 5pm)

Infant School Sports Day -

Children to come to school

at normal time.

Year 5 to Year 6 Transition

Meeting (3.30pm or 5pm)

INSET DAY - SCHOOL

CLOSED

Monday 3rd July Tuesday 4th July Wednesday 5th July Thursday 6th July Friday 7th July

Transition Day Transition Day NEU STRIKE DAY -

Information to follow

Online Safety Training

Parent Only Event 4.30pm -

Junior Hall

NEU STRIKE DAY -

Information to follow



Online Safety

This week we would like to make you aware of a ‘trend’ we are seeing in school

called ‘Michael Jordan’ - children are hitting each other on the top of the head

which is causing harm and upset to the victims.

Please be mindful of what your children are watching online and the implication

this can have on others in school.

This week’s online safety guide features advice on artificial intelligence (AI) on social media platforms.

The Big Reading Picnic!
We raised:

Cash total £1102.28

Online total (so far) £451.00

GRAND TOTAL: £1553.28

You can still donate via our Just Giving page!

https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/kacpreadingcorners


Communication Summary

Check here to see if you have missed any communication relevant to your child.

Find copies of letters here, contact the school office on 02392 663645 or email contact.cp@kingsacademies.uk

● Year 3 - registration packs

● School Council - celebration event

● Kid’s Club - bookings open

● Junior Sports Day - change of date

Staff Update

We are pleased to announce that Mrs van Wyk will be taking over from Miss Pincombe as KACP’s

Special Educational Needs Co-ordinator (SENCO) from September. She will be supported by

Portsmouth Inclusion Outreach team to ensure the needs of all of our pupils are met.

Miss Lynch will also be returning from maternity leave on 10th July to support all families struggling

with attendance.

Mental Health Support Team Summer
Workshops

MHST are offering summer workshops for young people and

parents/carers. These are an opportunity to learn CBT-based skills to

support young people's mental health and wellbeing. Workshops are

being run twice a week at either Somerstown Family Hub (Omega St, PO5

4LP) or Northern Parade Family Hub (Doyle Avenue, PO2 9NE).

Topics include:

● Supporting wellbeing

● Supporting low mood through activity

● Challenging negative thoughts

● Responding to your child's worries

● Managing worries

Please note that there is a maximum capacity of 20. Spaces will be filled

on a first come, first served basis.

Please note that due to popular demand, those wishing to attend must register for a place by emailing
MHSTcamhsPortsmouth@solent.nhs.uk

https://www.kgacollegepark.uk/page/?title=Letters+to+Parents&pid=140
mailto:contact.cp@kingsacademies.uk
mailto:MHSTcamhsPortsmouth@solent.nhs.uk




School Calendar 2022 / 2023

Planned INSET Days:

● Thursday 1st September 2022

● Friday 2nd September 2022

● Friday 2nd December 2022

● Friday 10th February 2023

● Friday 31st March 2023

● Friday 30th June 2023


